
Sheriff’s Citizens Advisory Board 

May 8, 2017 

Minutes 

 
Attendees:  

 Knezovich, Ozzie (SCSO)  Tower, Jeff (SCSO)  Gregory, Mark (SCSO) 

O’Neill, Leigh    Marlett, Larry    Winn, Kenneth L. 

Parker, Charles G.  Mackenzie, Tom   King, Verne  

Johnson, Skip    James, Steve   Davisson, Mike 

 Pavani, Vijaya   Peetz, Brandi   Kaiser, Suzun 

Samadi, Mehrdad  West, Bob   Nelson, Christina (new member) 

              

 

The meeting was called to order at 5:33pm. 
 

The minutes of the March 13, 2017 meeting were approved. 

 

Old Business: 

 Emails on the SCSO server – Jeff should find out next week if we can use the server. 

 Citizens Academy – CAB members gave positive feedback about their experiences last month at 

the academy. 

o For those still trying to set up a ride-along, please contact Julie Mindemann   

o Larry Haskell gave a great presentation. We would like to have him come in and give the 

same presentation to the CAB. 

 CAB on Social Media – Tabled for future meeting discussion. 

 FATTS & Live Scenario Training- - Jeff will try to set something up this summer, separate from 

our regular meetings. 

 

New Business: 

 2017 NACOLE National Conference (Sept. 10 – 14, 2017). 

o $450.00 for conference. 

o Please let Leigh know if you can volunteer during the conference 

 Mehrdad can volunteer at the conference 

 Citizens complaint process 

o New form accepted with change. Last sentence (question) of the paragraph on the last 

page should be its own paragraph. 

 Officer Body Cameras 

o Body cameras estimate ~$750K. 

o $500K annually for redaction and editing 

o Would need to hire more personnel to maintain requests and footage redaction. 

o The Sheriff will get the body camera data/information for us from the Valley Police 

Chief, Mark Warner. The information will be provided to the CAB electronically for us 

to review over the summer. We will give the Sheriff our position on the body camera 

issue in our September meeting. The CAB will write a letter to the commissioners and 

read at a meeting (to get information on the record), we will also provide copies of our 

letter to the press. 

 We have two resignations from the CAB: John Nollette and Gregory Kranich 

 Reviewed a new member application from Christina Nelson. She introduced herself to the group. 

The CAB took a vote on Mrs. Nelson and by a unanimous vote, we welcomed her to the CAB.  



 Recess for summer (June & July). It was approved that we adjourn for June and July. We will be 

available for the Sherriff if the need arises. 

 Kathryn Olsen Recommendations (Remaining talking points) –  

o The Sheriff has asked that we think about creating a Liaison (full time staff position) 

position within the CAB. He would like a decision or recommendation by our September 

meeting. 

o Use of force tracking system review –  

 CAB would like to review this material at the end of each year.  

o Disciplinary action review of non-uniformed officers 

 CAB will need further discussion on this point. 

o Subpoena witnesses in cases we review 

 CAB will need further discussion on this point, as well as legal advice. 

  

 

Meeting adjourned 7:30pm. 

 

Next Meeting: 

August 14, 2017 at 5:30 pm at CenterPlace at Mirabeau Point Park (2426 N. Discovery Place Spokane 

Valley, WA 99216)  

 

Minutes Submitted by 

Leigh O’Neill, Secretary 


